CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
DECEMBER 1, 2015
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Pat Rose, Steven Kenney, Jim O’Leary, Jim McLellan, Deacon Bill Schofield, and Walter Richardson.
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Pat Rose made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Father Lemlin reported that the bazaar did well with about $21,000 for net income.  The net income is about the same as last year.  The scouts provided assistance as needed.
2) MAY BREAKFAST
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the new date will be May 22, 2016 as the scouts were not available on May 15th.  Per an email from Donna Bosworth there will be a coordinating meeting in early 2016 and a volunteers meeting in March or April.
3) SCOUTS
Jim McLellan reported that the scouts are busy selling Christmas trees.  The hours are 4-8 on weekdays and 9-8 on weekends.
4) GRANDMA’S ATTIC
Father Lemlin noted that Grandma’s Attic was closed for the week after the bazaar.  It is now open and moving along for Christmas sales.
6) EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
No new report.
7) LECTORS
No new report.
8) BAPTISMS
Deacon Schofield advised that there are no baptisms presently scheduled.
9) BLOOD DRIVE
Father Lemlin reported that Debbie had spoken with the manager of the Blood Drive.  When she hears back from them she will advise Jim O’Leary and the committee.
10) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin advised that the faith formation is ongoing.  We will be combining with Our Lady of Good Counsel for confirmation which will be in the beginning of April.  The bible study is ongoing.  There may be a second candidate for RCIA.  Cy Cote has been assisting with RCIA.
11) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Jim O’Leary reported that on $1800 remains to be collected.  He noted that the campaign has been a successful one.
12) TWENTY FIVE WEEK CLUB
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the club went well and would be concluding around Christmas.
13) FINANCES
Father Lemlin reported that the Increased Giving Campaign has been successful so far and that average weekly collections are $3500 compared to $2800 two years ago.
14) MAINTENANCE
Father Lemlin advised the committee that new electrical outlets had been installed in the church hall and a new electrical box was installed in the kitchen.  The exhaust fan will be installed later.
15) CHRISTMAS IS
Father Lemlin noted that Joe Gemma had set up the giving tree last weekend and that it will be up through the weekend of December 12-13th.
16) UPCOMING PROJECTS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the sacristy will be painted.  Also Steve will be replacing the floor of the former kitchen in the Parish Center.  The cost of an elevator is in the range of $200,000 and is too expensive to consider at this time.  It may be possible to install a chair lift at an expense of $12,000-$13,000.  There would also be the expense of some minor electrical work.  There would be three chairs, one for each landing.  This project will be discussed at the next Finance Committee meeting.
17) PASTORAL PLAN
Father Lemlin reported that there was a Deanery meeting shortly after our bazaar.  West Warwick and Coventry will be part of a pilot program for a pastoral plan that would look ahead for the next 3-5 years.  A plan needs to be considered due to the fact that there will be fewer priests available in the future as well as the issue of declining attendance and aging of buildings.  A plan will be developed by the priests of the 10 parishes involved along with 2-3 lay people from each parish.  An educational meeting will be held on January 20th.  Father Lemlin has appointed Diane Cyr, John Lamphier, and Mike Bosworth (who attended the Diocese seminar last winter) as lay persons to serve on the committee.
The next meeting will be on January 19, 2016.
There being no further business Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim McLellan and unanimously approved.
